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MEETING MINUTES - JEFFERSON COUNTY DRUG PREVENTION COALITION (aka: P.R.I.D.E.)
Date: Wednesday, October 5, 2016 / 9:00 – 10:30 a.m.

Location: Windsor’s PDC Room in Windsor’s Intermediate Bldg (corner of Hwy 61-67 & Windsor Harbor Rd.)
Attendance: Garbriele Ayers, COMTREA; Kristin Bengtson, NCADA; Brian Caplinger, Faith Community Church; Zachary Chand, USArmy; Sharon Dahany, JC Juvenile Office; Jane Dubis, MAAD; Sara Evancho, Community Member/BJC; Beth Gansner, Community Member; Linda Hardgrave, JCDPC; Amy James, Mercy Hospital; Jamie McCarthy, Mercy Hospital; Chrissy Oberle, JCHD; Morgan O’Connor, JCHD; Travis Stricklin, Cpl. Steve Tilley, JCSO; USArmy; Alicia Towery, JCDPC; Phillip Ulrich, USArmy; Cynthia Weber, CenterPointe Hospital; Christine Wilburn, CVS; Jennifer Younce, Windsor C-1; Brianne Zweiner, JCHD;   
1. OPENING (10 min.)
a. Call to Order (9:05)

b. Welcome and Introductions

a. Approval of Minutes - Approved (Motion: Jane, Second: Sharon) 
2. Acknowledgments/Accomplishments: St. Joseph School in Imperial is implementing a DARE-type program for students; Mercy completed prescription drug take back and collected 60 pounds of medication in two hours; South Zone Sheriff's Department on the Jefferson College in Hillsboro now has a drop box; NCADA will be facilitating new magnets to advertise the drop boxes;  TAB students trained to teach medicine safety class through CADCA and have been scheduled to teach 155 students at Windsor Middle School and will receive a $500 college scholarship; State of Missouri received large grant to educate the community about Narcan.
3. Coalition Structure

a. Nominating Committee recommended Lindsey Thomas for Executive Board

b. Vote by paper ballot (Yes: 10, No: 0)

c. Nomination accepted
4. TRAINING/GROUP DISCUSSION (20 minutes):
Topic:  CVS Osiris Project (Christine Wilburn). Once a pharmacy finds a protocol doctor to support the process, pharmacists may receive training then provide the drug for anyone who requests it at the pharmacy. The protocol doctor's name is used on an Narcan prescriptions. Narcan comes in nasal and injected varieties. CVS is ready to dispense and there is no age requirement to request Narcan.

5. Reports (15 min.)

a. Volunteer Sign-up Sheets: Sheets were passed for several events. See calendar for 
list of events.
b. Executive Board: Executive Board (EB) members encouraged to look at the training opportunities for members and to take advantage of them; Time line for name change is January 1, 2017; EB decided to keep current PRIDE website and to redirect users to the new site rather than deleting the old site; Executive Board is expanding and is looking for new members; Primary goal at this time is sustainability, and the coalition needs support from local businesses to do that more effectively.    
c. Teen Advisory Board (TAB)/JMCF Youth Leadership Development Grant: Discussed Sticker Shock Campaign with TAB group, students decided to contact Anheuser-Busch legal department about campaign and are writing a letter; Radio station ads to run through October.
d. Drug Free Communities: Received approval for year nine.
d.i. STOP Act Grant: Were not listed as a recipient of the grant on the website, 
which indicates that we will likely not receive the grant. Waiting for official 
word.
d.ii. Substance Abuse Prevention Conference: Amy James will be attending for 
EB as will several member of the coalition. Conference is November 15-16 
with pre-conference session November 14.
d.iii. Red Ribbon Week Ads and Salutes: $220 for ten ads on local radio, $110 for 
five ads. During Red Ribbon Week, different agencies may purchase ads to 
support Red Ribbon Week.
d.iv. Texas Roadhouse Fundraiser: Tuesday, October 11, 2016.
d.v. Tall Cop Says Stop: Many are interested in having the program, so we will 
begin asking for funding methods from interested parties. Would include a 
community assessment and drug concealment training. Total cost for 
program is approximately $4000.
d.vi. Marijuana: Do the Math Campaign: Completed campaign. 

d.vii. Marijuana Town Hall: Town Hall held September 22; Approximately 80 people in attendance with mostly positive evaluations.
d.viii. Festus Music Festival: Worked Festival. Would recommend a different event, such as the fire engine rally, in the future due to its focus on families.
d.ix. CASA Family Day: September 26, 2016. Place mats were delivered to local restaurants. 
6. IMPORTANT UPDATES (15 min.)
a. General Coalition: Narcan availability being addressed in high schools; Met with director of Jefferson County Health Department, who expressed interest in continuing partnership with JCDPC; City Council meetings discussing prescription drug monitoring program have been placed on JCDPC calendar; Ride On St. Louis met with JCDPC to learn more about the coalition; Community Services Summit information offered at meeting; Local Volunteer Banquet being held in November, considering sending some members; Attended coalition networking meeting at NCADA; NCADA created an open letter to Nordstrom about their decision to carry a new line of prescription pill clothing and accessories.    
b. Partners: Upcoming NCADA trainings: e-cigarettes and vaping, Tobacco 21; Developmental Assets training in December; Registration for Substance Abuse Awareness Day on October 21 is now open; Statewide Prevention Network is attempting to do a campaign on parent training and are asking for input from community members (survey offered at meeting). 
c. Work groups: Executive Board work groups will not meet after adjournment today.
7. Work Group(s):  Executive Board work groups will not meet after adjournment today.
8. ADJOURNMENT (10:10 a.m.)
10:10 – 11:00   Networking Opportunity offered at end of meeting

NEXT MEETING:
Date: Wednesday November 2, 2016

Location: Windsor’s PDC Room

Training Topic: Jefferson County Health Department and JCDPC

Training Topic: Health Department partnership with JCDPC
MISSION STATEMENT


“Motivating Jefferson County to change the culture of substance abuse acceptance.”





VISION STATEMENT


“Empowering our community to make substance abuse prevention a priority; celebrating healthy lifestyles.”















